
Courtesy Visit by Ambassador Shimazaki to  

H.E. Mr. Mazen Al-Faraya, Minister of Interior 

 

On 10 October 2021, H.E. Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan, paid 

a courtesy visit to H.E. Mr. Mazen Al-Faraya, Minister of Interior. Amb. Shimazaki 

expressed his appreciation for the role played by the Ministry of Interior in maintaining 

security, requesting the Ministry to continue its cooperation with the Embassy, for 

example, in ensuring safety of Japanese citizens in Jordan including in case of crises such 

as COVID-19 pandemic. H.E. Minister Al-Faraya conveyed their gratitude and respect 

for Japan’s support to Jordan and its role in the international community, and reaffirmed 

their continuous coordination, including those for ensuing Japanese citizens’ safety, based 

on the close cooperation between the two countries. The discussion also covered diverse 

topics including regional situation and the efforts to deepen Japan-Jordan relations in the 

economic field. 

 


